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Frank Wiley wins 2nd term 

as chairman of WLU board 

Frank F. Wiley of R.R. #2, Brantford, was re-elected

to his second one-year term as Chairman of the board of

governors of Wilfrid Laurier University at the board's

annual meeting this week.

Wiley, 58, has been a member of the Laurier board since

1982. He attended Waterloo College, the forerunner of

Laurier in the 1940s, and graduated in business administration

from the University of Western Ontario in 1950. One son is

a graduate of Laurier and a second graduates this spring.

A former president of Johnson's Wax (S.C. Johnson and

Son Ltd.), he retired in 1983 but remains a member of its

board of directors. He had been president of the company

for 14 years.
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Other officers re-elected were John E. Lauer of

R.R. #2, Petersburg, vice-chairman; and Dr. Stephen J. Stack

of Waterloo, secretary. It is a second term for Lauer and

a third for Stack. Lauer is the vice-president for

manufacturing at J.M. Schneider Inc., Kitchener, and Stack

is a member of the Laurier faculty.

Eileen Mercier, a Toronto banker first named to the

board last year, was elected secretary. Both Mercier and

Lauer are graduates of Laurier.
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